
  

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 
 
September 7, 2022 
 
Jacob Adie 
Hannegan Properties LLC 
6069 Hannegan Road 
Bellingham, WA 98226-7433 
 
Re: State Waste Discharge Permit Renewal Application 
 Permit No. ST0007285; Hannegan Properties LLC 
 
Dear Jacob Adie: 
 
Your application for a State Waste Discharge (SWD) permit renewal was received by this office on 
August 31, 2022 and accepted as complete on September 6, 2022. 
 
Your current SWD permit has an expiration date of October 31, 2022. Renewal of the permit is in 
process; however, the permit may not be issued by the expiration date. In accordance with the 
Washington State Administrative Procedures Act (RCW 34.05.422(3)) and Washington Administrative 
Code 173-216-070, if your renewal permit is not issued and effective by the current permit’s expiration 
date, the current permit and its terms and conditions and any changes requested in the permit 
application, will remain in effect and enforceable until Ecology issues a new permit for your facility. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the development of your renewal permit, please contact Chris 
Martin at cmar461@ecy.wa.gov  or by phone at 425-577-3854. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Tricia Miller 
Permit Coordinator 
Northwest Regional Office 
 
Sent Via Electronic Mail - jadie@fatcatfish.com  
 
cc: Chris Martin, Permit Manager, cmar461@ecy.wa.gov  

PARIS: Hannegan Properties LLC; ST0007285 
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